KEYS

Unit 1

A Pronunciation

1 1. shirt 2. island 3. palace

5. compass 6. circle 7. desert 8. worker

/ə/ /3:/
island, palace, compass, desert shirt, Earth, circle, girl

4. Earth

2 1. C **2**. B **3**. A **4**. B **5**. A

B Vocabulary & Grammar

i

F	V	Α	Υ	Μ	А	Q	L	В	М
L	F	0	0	Т	В	А	L	L	0
0	Υ	Μ	G	Р	F	G	J	С	D
W	J	1	А	L	L	Υ	Р	D	Е
Е	W	Ν	Т	G	Α	Μ	Ш	S	L
R	S	W	_	Μ	Μ	- 1	Z	G	S
S	L	А	F	W	Z	Т	J	Т	J
Ν	V	D	0	L	L	S	Н	0	U
В	С	А	Μ	Р	_	Ν	G	Υ	D
U	Υ	I	Q	Н	ı	Μ	K	S	0

2 Suggested answers:

make: models, flowers, dolls, paper animals

do: judo, yoga, karate

collect: dolls, toys, models, books

go: swimming, camping, cycling

play: football, games, volleyball

- 3 1. cooking
- 2. doing exercise

4. A

- 3. building dollhouses
- 4. collecting stamps 5. singing
- **4** 1. C **2**. B
- **3.** C
- **5.** B

- 5 1. loves
- 2. doesn't go
- 3. learns
- 4. gets

- 5. shares
- 6. enjoy

- 7. make
- 8. meet

- **1** 1. B **2.** B **3.** A **4.** A
- **2** 1. B **2**. E **3**. D **4**. A **5**. C

D Reading

- **1 1.** having **2.** photo **3.** like
- **4.** usually **5.** sending **6.** your **2 1.** A **2.** C **3.** B **4.** A **5.** C **6.** B

5. B

3 a 1. b 2. d **3**. a **4**. e **5**. c **b** 1. F **2**. T **3**. NI **4**. T **5**. F

E Writing

- 1. I like gardening because I love plants and flowers.
 - 2. My sister doesn't like horse riding because she's afraid of horses.
 - 3. Making models develops your creativity.
 - 4. Collecting stamps helps you be more patient.
 - 5. Jogging makes you strong and reduces your stress.

Unit 2

A Pronunciation

1 1. C **2**. B **3**. B **4**. A **5**. D

B Vocabulary & Grammar

1 1. snack2. house cleaning3. rubbish4. fresh vegetables5. outdoor activity6. fast food

2 Suggested answers:

1. Fruit and vegetables	pumpkin, carrot, tomato, cauliflower, cucumber
2. Healthy activities	<i>brushing your teeth</i> , sleeping 7 – 8 hours a day, eating healthy food, doing sport
3. Unhealthy activities	eating a lot of salty snacks, going to bed late, eating a lot of fast food, drinking soft drinks every day
4. Health problems	flu, acne, chapped lips, sunburn, headaches

- **3** 1. fit **2.** tofu **3.** weight
 - 4. bins 5. harms 6. chapped lips
- 4 1. fast food 2. cycling 3. soft drinks
 - **4.**acne **5.** house cleaning
- 5 1. We eat a lot of garlic to prevent the flu.
 - 2. People in the countryside do not have much stress.
 - 3. You can use eyedrops for your tired eyes.
 - 4. Green tea is a popular drink in my country.
 - 5. Physical activities help keep you strong and active.
- **6** 1. She washes her face twice a day.
 - S V O ADV
 - 2. Asian diets contain a lot of vegetables.
 - S V C
 - 3. My sister uses a lot of suncream in summer.
 - S V O ADV
 - 4. He likes cycling in the park.
 - S V O ADV
 - 5. My mother cooks food with very little cooking oil.

 S V O ADV

1 + 2

Suggested answers:

- 2. × Breakfast is important for a day's work. Skipping it doesn't help you lose weight.
- 3. ✓ Exercising makes people fit and strong.
- 4. × Eat until you feel 80% full or you will feel tired.
- 5. ✓ To keep clean.
- 6. ✓ A balanced diet provides us with enough vitamins and minerals.
- 7. × You should do it once a week.
- 8. ✓ To keep you from catching flu or cold.

D Reading

- 1 1. heart 2. safe 3. physical 4. exercise 5. sleep 6. Handwash
- **2** 1. B **2**. A **3**. C **4**. A **5**. B **6**. A **7**. C **8**. C
- **3** 1. A **2**. A **3**. B **4**. C **5**. B

E Writing

- 1. Please do eye exercises to keep your eyes from getting dry.
 - 2. People in Iceland eat a lot of fresh fish.
 - 3. Air pollution is really harmful to our health.
 - 4. Going to bed and getting up early are good for your health.
 - 5. Healthy food, love, and laughter bring a healthy life.

2 Suggested answers:

- 1. To keep you fit. / You'll stay strong.
- 2. They are good for your eyes. / They provide vitamin A which is good for your eyes.
- 3. To keep your eyes from getting tired or dry.
- 4. To prevent diseases. / To reduce the number of flies and mosquitoes.
- 5. You'll feel happy, and you'll make people around you happy, too.

3 Suggested answer:

There are things I think I need to do every day to have a healthy life. First, I need to take a bath after getting up. It helps me have a fresh start. Second, I should never skip breakfast. I need to eat after a long night. During the day, I also need to spend some time exercising and cleaning my house. They are both good for my health. Finally, I need seven to eight hours of sleep a day. If not, I will feel tired and sleepy the next day.



A Pronunciation

- **1 1**. B **2**. A **3**. D **4**. C **5**. C
- 2 Mark: ... So, what did you do last weekend?
 - Lan: I joined my friends in doing some volunteer activities at my school.
 - Mark: What did you do?
 - Lan: We planted new trees and watered the vegetables in the school garden.
 - Mark: That's great. When did you start doing these activities?
 - Lan: We <u>started</u> these activities three years ago. How about you? What did you do?
 - Mark: Me? I <u>stayed</u> at home. My brother and I <u>listened</u> to some music and watched some movies.
 - Lan: That sounds interesting!
 - Mark: Yes. That was on Saturday. On Sunday, we <u>played</u> board games and <u>enjoyed</u> some food that my mum <u>cooked</u>.

B Vocabulary & Grammar

- **1 1 A 2 C 3 C 4 B 5 A**
- **2** 1. f **2.** d **3.** e **4.** c **5.** b **6.** a
- 3 1. exchange used paper for notebooks 2. help old people
- 3. recycle used bottles
 4. clean up dirty streets
 - 5. donates food and clothes 6. plant trees
- 4 1. donate 2. started 3. tutor
 - 4. give 5. became 6. write; gave
- 5 1. made
 6. danced
 7. sang
 8. joined
 9. were
 10. plan
- **6 1** B **2** E **3** F **4** C **5** A **6** D

C Speaking

- **2** 1. Minh
 - 2. Lan
 - 3. Nick
 - 4. Mai
- **3** 1. C **2.** A **3.** D **4.** B

D Reading

- **1** 1, C **2**, B **3**, C **4**, A **5**, B **6**, C **7**, B **8**, A
- 2 a 1. c 2. b 3. e 4. d 5. a
- **b 1.** T **2.** T **3.** F **4.** T **5.** F
- **3** 1. C **2**. A **3**. B **4**. C **5**. C **6**. B

E Writing

- 1. Minh finds volunteer activities interesting because he can meet new people.
 - 2. We joined community activities to help the needy last summer.
 - 3. We learnt teamwork skills when we joined some clean-up activities last summer.
 - 4. If you love nature, you can join our Green Neighbourhood project.
 - 5. I will join the recycling project because I want to help protect the environment. / I join the recycling project because I want to help protect the environment.
 - 6. You need to be patient and caring when you take care of pets.
- 2 1. I will join the animal care project **if** my school holds some volunteer activities.
 - 2. You **might** raise funds for poor children.
 - 3. She doesn't join any volunteer activities because (she says) she is busy.
 - 4. My parents often go to villages to do charity work, and I go with them.
 - **5.** The number of volunteer organisations in the country is **increasing**.

TEST YOURSELF 1

- $1 (5 \times 0.2 = 1.0 \text{ pt})$
 - **1.** B
- **2.** C
- **3.** D
- **4.** A
- **5.** C

- $2 (10 \times 0.1 = 1.0 \text{ pt})$
 - 1. suncream; sunburn
- 2. lips; spots
- 3. dollhouses; models

- 4. donate: teach / tutor
- 5. plant; litter

- $3 (5 \times 0.2 = 1.0 \text{ pt})$
 - 1. collecting
- responsibility
 Coloured
- 4. elderly 5. used

- $4 (5 \times 0.2 = 1.0 \text{ pt})$
 - **1.** C
- **2.** D
- **3.** B
- **4.** C
- **5.** A

- $5 (10 \times 0.2 = 2.0 \text{ pts})$
 - 1. Does ... love; doesn't
- 2. moves; revolves
- 3. get up; starts

4. did ... do: went

5. listened; made

- $6 (5 \times 0.2 = 1.0 \text{ pt})$
 - hobby
 started
- **3.** for **4.** makes
- **5.** on

 $7 (5 \times 0.2 = 1.0 \text{ pt})$

1 /			
In which project, volunteer	s?	GC project	NH project
1. do activiti <mark>es on</mark> Sunday moi	rnings		√
2. water flowers		✓	
3. read books		✓	
4. help with school subjects			√
5. talk with people		✓	

- **8** (10 x 0.2 = 2.0 pts)
 - 1. Here are some tips to help you keep fit.
 - 2. Exercise daily for at least an hour.
 - 3. You can ride a bike, run, or go swimming.
 - 4. Eat the right foods and drink enough water.
 - 5. You should eat coloured vegetables and lean meat.
 - 6. Avoid eating too much fast food and sugar.
 - 7. Getting enough sleep at night is good for you.
 - 8. Six to eight hours of sleep can help your body recharge.
 - 9. Staying motivated is good for you as well.
 - 10. This helps you be happy and positive.

Unit (4

A Pronunciation

- 1. D **3.** C **4.** B
- 2 1. She likes to listen to country music in her leisure time.
 - 2. There is a live show of rock on television now.
 - **3.** The children are watching *Treasure Island* in their room.
 - 4. The new washing machine looks unusual.
 - 5. It is a pleasure to go fishing at the weekend.

B Vocabulary & Grammar

W	Α	G	Α	L	L	Е	R	Υ	В
M	D	R	F	Р	U	Р	Р	Ε	Т
U	\cup	C	Τ	R	Р	-	Α	Ν	0
S	Α	0	G	-	Н	Е	L	Р	R
1	Μ	Z	Α	Q	S	Т	Ζ	Е	W
С	Ш	\cup	U	В	U	Т	G	F	G
1	R	Е	H	Н	J	Ν	K	┙	Ν
Α	Α	R	0	Т	Η	0	Υ	Q	X
Ν	S	Т	R	S	M	Ν	V	Т	Z
1	Ν	S	Т	R	U	M	Ε	Ν	Т

2. rock music

5. C

4. prefer

6. artistic

- 2 1. art museum
 - 3. folk music
 - 5. musical instruments
- **3** 1. d

4 1. B

- **2.** a
- **3.** b
- **3.** C 2. A
- **5.** D
 - **6.** B

5 1. actress / performer

- **7.** C
- **8.** B
 - 2. from

4. e

4. A

- 6. band
- **3.** painted 7. different
- 4. artistic 8. gallery

6 1. cartoons

5. sing

- 2. films
- 3. musicians / singers / stars
- 4. music
- 5. instruments
- **7** 1. The painting he recently painted is very much like the old one.
 - 2. The performance she gave last night was not like her / the other performances.
 - 3. Each of my three sisters is very different from the others.
 - 4. Music and arts are my favourite subjects at school.
 - 5. The actress spent the whole week trying to remember her lines for the play.

2 Sample answers:

Leonardo da Vinci painted the Mona Lisa.

Ludwig van Beethoven composed the Moonlight Sonata.

William Shakespeare wrote A Midsummer Night's Dream.

BTS made the album Map of the Soul.

Alexandre Gustav Eiffel designed the Truong Tien Bridge (Hue - Viet Nam).

D Reading

- 1 1. musicians
 2. write
 3. compose
 4. songs
 5. popular
 6. languages
- **2** 1. A **2**. D **3**. C **4**. B **5**. A **3** 1. A **2**. B **3**. A **4**. C **5**. B

E Writing

- 1. Her picture is different from / not the same as mine.
 - 2. Giang can't paint as well as Khanh.
 - 3. I think living in the country is better than living in the city.
 - 4. Her picture is different from / not like her brother's.
 - 5. This year's performance is not as good as last year's.

3 Sample writing:

Michael Jackson was born on August 29, 1958, in Gary, Indiana, the US. In 1964, Michael joined the band *The Jackson Brothers*. He began his solo career in 1971. He was called "the King of Pop", and during his career, he received a lot of awards, including 13 Grammy Awards and 26 American Music Awards. *Earth Song* is one of his most successful songs. He died on June 25, 2009 in Los Angeles, California, the US.



A Pronunciation

- **1** 1. D **2.** C
- **2 1.** omelette **2.** pork
- **3.** D

3. pot

- **4.** A
- 4. fork
- **5.** B
- **5.** fox

/ø/	/ɔ:/
omelette	pork
pot	fork
fox	sauce

B Vocabulary & Grammar

- 1. pancakes
- 2. noodles

- 3. green tea
- 4. lemonade

6. sauce

- 5. peppers
- 6. beef noodle soup
- 7. juice
- 8. spring rolls

- 2 1. sauce 2. cake 3. lemonade 4. noodles 5. water
 - 6. fish 7. rice 8. cheese 9. beef 10. sausage

Food: Sandwiches

- 3 1. two kilograms of beef 2. eight hundred millilitres of milk
 - 3. one teaspoon of salt 4. twenty grams of sugar
 - 5. two litres of water
- **4** 1. e **2**. f **3**. d **4**. b **5**. c **6**. a
- **5** 1. some **2.** a lot of **3.** some
 - 4. some, any 5. lots of 6. some, any
- 6 1. How many 2. How many 3. How much
 - 4. How much 5. how much
- **7** 1. C **2**. A **3**. A **4**. C **5**. C **6**. B **7**. A **8**. B

C Speaking

1 1. D **2**. A **3**. E **4**. B **5**. C

D Reading

- **1 1** . A **2** . C **3** . C **4** . B **5** . C
- 2 1. It comes from Hue the old capital city of Viet Nam.
 - 2. Its main ingredients are rice vermicelli (a thin form of rice noodles called bun) and slices of beef.
 - 3. We can find it nearly everywhere in Viet Nam.
 - 4. People enjoy it for all kinds of meals during the day and even for a late-night snack.
 - 5. They stew beef bones and beef shank with lemongrass, shrimp sauce, sugar and spicy chili oil.

Unit 6

A Pronunciation

- 1. children 2. chicken 3. teacher 4. which 5. Manchester
 - **6.** January **7.** technology **8.** intelligent **9.** jelly **10.** gym
- 2 Mr Jones: Hi, <u>Jane</u>.

Jane: Hello, Mr Jones. I'd like a chop for lunch, please.

Mr Jones: Which one would you like, the chicken chop or the pork chop?

Jane: Which one is better?

Mr Jones: I think the chicken chop is.

Jane: Well, I'd like the chicken chop then.

Mr Jones: Which would you like to drink, orange juice or apple juice?

Jane: A glass of <u>orange juice</u>, please.

Mr Jones: So, that's a chicken chop and a glass of orange juice.

B Vocabulary & Grammar

- 1. computer rooms
 - school library
 - 5. gifted students

- 2. lower secondary schools
- 4. pass an entrance exam
- 6. final examination

- 2 1. playground
- 2. maths
- 3. activities
- 4. exam

- 5. students
- 6. classroom
- 7. facilities
- 8. gym

- **3** 1. on
- **2.** in
- **3.** at
- **4.** in, on
- at, at
 in
- 6. at6. on

- 4 1. at5 1. on
- 2. on
 2. on
- 3. on3. in
- 4. at
- **5.** on
- **6.** on
- **7.** at

- **1.** Where is Quoc Hoc Hue?
 - 2. Where is her classroom?
 - 3. Where do they grow the flowers?
 - 4. When do they celebrate Teachers' Day?
 - 5. When will your school year finish?
 - 6. When did they build your school?

C Speaking

- **1**. c
- **2.** a
- **3.** e
- **4.** d
- **5.** f
- **6.** b

D Reading

- 1 1. visit
- 2. activities
- 3. students

- 4. talking
- 5. learnt
- 6. experience

- **2** 1. A
- **2.** C
- **3.** C
- **4**. B
- **5.** A
- **3 1.** It is in the heart of London, next to the Houses of Parliament.
 - 2. It has some modern facilities such as a new sports hall, a golf course, a science centre, a large theatre, and a music centre.
 - 3. They are intelligent and hard-working.
 - 4. They have to pass an entrance exam and an interview.
 - **5.** They take part in some outdoor activities such as playing golf, growing flowers or rowing on the Thames.

TEST YOURSELF 2

- $1 (5 \times 0.2 = 1.0 \text{ pt})$
 - 1. D 2. C
- **3.** B
- **4.** B
- **5.** A

- 2 (10 x 0.2 = 2.0 pts)
 - **1.** C

1. of

- **2.** B
- **3.** D **8.** C
- **4.** C **9.** D
- B
 A

- 6. A 7. A
- $3 (5 \times 0.2 = 1.0 \text{ pt})$
 - 2. at
- **3.** in
- **4.** at / on
- **5.** in

- $4 (10 \times 0.2 = 2.0 \text{ pts})$
 - 1. healthy
- 2. overweight
- 3. slim
- 4. advice
- 5. too much

- 6. change
- 7. a lot of
- 8. keep fit
- 9. shape
- 10. a little

- $5 (5 \times 0.2 = 1.0 \text{ pt})$
 - 1. C (\rightarrow than that one / Ø)
 - 2. B (\rightarrow do you go)
 - 3. C (\rightarrow on June 2nd)
 - **4.**A $(\rightarrow were)$
 - 5. C (\rightarrow low as / high as)
- $6 (5 \times 0.2 = 1.0 \text{ pt})$
 - 1. some
- **2.** an
- 3. a lot of
- 4. some
- 5. any

- $7 (5 \times 0.2 = 1.0 \text{ pt})$
 - **1.** A
- **2.** B
- **3.** D
- **4.** A
- **5.** C

- **8** (5 x 0.2 = 1.0 pt)
 - 1. No other art museum in the world is as large as the Louvre in Paris.
 - 2. I asked: "How much is a kilo of pork?"
 - 3. This film is different from the others: It is educational and informative.
 - **4.** Jane is interested in collecting and trying recipes from foreign countries.
 - 5. Because it rained heavily, they didn't go camping yesterday.

Unit 7

A Pronunciation

- **1 1 D 2 C 3 A 4 B 5 D**
- 2
- A: Excuse me. This train is late! I've been here since nine.
- B: Which train, madam?
- A: The <u>nine</u>-twenty <u>train</u> to <u>Miami</u>.
- B: I don't think there's a nine-twenty train to Miami.
- A: But I wrote in my notebook: Miami train nine-twenty.
- B: Oh, no. The Miami train leaves at eight-twenty.
- A: Eight-twenty?
- B: Yes. They changed the timetable at the end of July. It's the fourth of August today.
- A: Oh, dear! What time does the train go to Miami today?
- B: Eight-twenty.
- A: So the train isn't late! I'm late!

B Vocabulary & Grammar

- **1** 1. c **2**. d **3**. f **4**. a **5**. b **6**. e
- **2** 1. C **2**. B **3**. A **4**. B **5**. C
- **3** 1. f **2**. e **3**. b **4**. a **5**. d **6**. c
- **4** 1. A **2**. A **3**. B **4**. D **5**. C **6**. B **7**. D **8**. C
- 5 1. How do most of your classmates go to school?
 - 2. How far is it from your home to the nearest town?
 - 3. How far is it from Ho Chi Minh City to Can Tho City?
 - 4. When are there often traffic jams in the city centre?
 - 5. How does Trung usually ride his motorbike?
- 6 1. shouldn't ride 2. should call 3. should do
 - 4. should ask 5. shouldn't drive 6. should finish
- 7 1. ticket 2. accident 3. traffic 4. zebra 5. means 6. jam

C Speaking

- **2** 1. F 2. T 3. T 4. T 5. T 6. F
- **3** 1. The camel. Because you can't use other means of transport.
 - 2. The boat. Because it can travel on water.
 - 3. The motorbike. Because it is quick and convenient.

D Reading

- **1** 1. T 2. F 3. T 4. F 5. T
- **2** 1. B **2**. A **3**. C **4**. C **5**. B **6**. B **7**. A **8**. D
- 3 1. move around 2. vehicles 3. to work
 - 4. important 5. healthier 6. means of travel

E Writing

- 1. How does your close friend go to school?
 - She cycles.
 - 2. Traffic jams are a problem in big cities in Viet Nam.
 - 3. If you are not careful, you may / will fall off your bicycle.
 - 4. Before every meal, we should wash our hands carefully.
 - 5. It is about 300 km from Ho Chi Minh City to Phu Quoc Island.
- 2 1. There is a train leaving for Da Nang at 5 o'clock every morning.
 - 2. Can you / we travel to Sa Pa by air?
 - 3. Our teacher always drives carefully.
 - 4. It is about 540 km from Ha Noi to Hue City.
 - 5. Traffic rules should be strictly obeyed (by road users).

Unit 8

A Pronunciation

1

/i9/	/eə/	
near, here, fear, pier, clear, cheer	there, nightmare, share, square, care, fare, stair, chair, hair	

B Vocabulary & Grammar

1 1. c **2**. e **3**. a **4**. f **5**. b **6**. d

2

Positive	Negative
enjoyable, entertaining, funny,	boring, dull, awful,
moving, gripping, amazing	confusing

- 3 1. frightening 2. moving 3. violent 4. funny 5. boring 6. scary
- 4 1. opera 2. director 3. trailer 4. delicious 5. laugh
- **5** 1. B **2**. A **3**. A **4**. C **5**. A **6**. B **7**. A **8**. C

1. However

2. Although / Though

3. Although / Though

4. However

5. Although / Though

7 1. Although / Though

2. However

3. Although / Though

4. However

5. Although / Though

6. Although / Though

C Speaking

1 1. e

2. a

3. b

4. f

5. C

6. d

2 1. B

2. C.

3. E

4. A

5. D

D Reading

- 1. It is a biographical film.
 - 2. Eddie Redmayne and Felicity Jones star in the film.
 - 3. It is about the life of the scientist Stephen Hawking.
 - 4. It was adapted from the book Travelling to Infinity: My Life with Stephen.
 - 5. They say it is a must-see.

2 1. C

2. A

3. D

4. B

E Writing

- 1. The film didn't receive good reviews from critics. However, many people went to see it.
 - 2. The story is silly. However, many people enjoy the film.
 - 3. They spent millions of dollars on making the film. However, it wasn't successful as expected.
 - **4.** Jaws is one of Spielberg's first films. However, it is one of his best.
 - 5. The film was a bit frightening. However, I really enjoyed it.



A Pronunciation

1. D

2. C

3. A

4. B

5. A

2

Stress on 1st syllable	Stress on 2nd syllable
people	enjoy
gather	prepare
tidy	become
special	receive
sometimes	
fireworks	

B Vocabulary & Grammar

1

											5		
											h		6
											а		С
											-1		0
											-		S
						4		1	f	-	0	а	t
						f					W		u
2	р	а	r	а	d	е					е		m
						а					е		е
3	†	h	а	n	k	S	g	i	V	i	n	g	
						†							

- **2** 1. f **2**. a **3**. e **4**. b **5**. d **6**. c
- **3 1**. B **2**. A **3**. B **4**. A **5**. B
- - **4.**B (asks \rightarrow ask) **5.**B (perform \rightarrow performing)
- 5 1. Did their family go to Da Nang to enjoy the International Fireworks Festival last year?
 - 2. Will they go to the music festival next week?
 - 3. Can we / you design some posters to sell food at the Mid-Autumn Festival?
 - 4. Does your mother usually cook special food at Tet?
 - 5. Should people behave well on the first day of the new year?
 - 6. Is he singing a song about the beauty of his country?

C Speaking

- **1 1 .** A **2** . B **3** . B **4** . A **5** . B
- **2** 1. B **2**. I **3**. A **4**. C **5**. D **6**. E **7**. G **8**. H **9**. J **10**. F

D Reading

- **1** 1. C **2**. B **3**. B **4**. A **5**. C **6**. A
- 2 1. for 2. in 3. candle 4. pancakes 5. are 6. give 7. children 8. to
- **3** a.

Which carnival?	New Orleans	Rio de Janeiro
1. lasts for about 14 days	✓	
2. has people wearing costumes	✓	✓
3. has samba competitions		✓
4. is the biggest in the world		✓

- b.1. Every year / Annually
- **2.** No
- 3. Small gifts

4. About 5 days

Millions of dollars

E Writing

- 1. Easter is an important Christian festival and holiday.
 - 2. People celebrate it around the world between 22nd March and 25th April.
 - 3. People give chocolate eggs to their friends and family.
 - 4. They also organise egg hunts for children.
 - 5. People go to church and have a special family meal.
 - 6. Each year shops sell millions of chocolate Easter bunnies.

2 Suggested answer:

Last September, Mi and Lan went to the Mid-Autumn Festival at their school. They went to the festival by bus. There were a lot of activities at the festival such as lion dances and making mooncakes. There was also a stall with many lanterns. Mi made some mooncakes and Lan bought a lantern.

TEST YOURSELF 3

- $(5 \times 0.2 = 1.0 \text{ pt})$
 - **1.** A **2.** C
- **3.** D
- **4.** C
- **5.** D

- $2 (5 \times 0.2 = 1.0 \text{ pt})$
 - **1.** C
- 2. A
- **3.** D
- **4.** D
- **5.** A

- 3 (10 x 0.2 = 2.0 pts)
 - **1.** A **2.** B **3.** C
- **4.** B
- **5.** A
- **6.** C **7.** A
- **8.** C
- 10. C

- $4 (5 \times 0.2 = 1.0 \text{ pt})$
 - 1. to go \rightarrow go
- 2. However → Although / Though
- 3. held → hold
- **4.** interested → interesting
- 5. travelling \rightarrow to travel

9. B

- **5** (1.0 pt)
 - **1.** F 2. M
 - 8. K 9. C 10. L

3. G

- **4.** D **11.** J
- 5. |
- **6.** B
- **13**. F **14.** H

7. A

- $6 (5 \times 0.2 = 1.0 \text{ pt})$
 - **1.** A
- **2.** B
- **3.** C
- **5.** C

- $7 (5 \times 0.2 = 1.0 \text{ pt})$
 - **1.** A
- **2.** A
- **3.** B
- **4.** C
- **5.** A

- **8** (5 x 0.4 = 2.0 pts)
 - 1. It is about 50 km from Vinh City to Ha Tinh City.
 - 2. Although she is so young, she always gives an excellent performance.
 - 3. His performance as King Lear was a big disappointment.
 - 4. How far is it from Ho Chi Minh City to Phu Quoc Island?
 - 5. It takes me 30 minutes to get / travel to school by bicycle every morning.

Unit 10

A Pronunciation

- **1 1** . C **2** . B **3** . A **4** . D **5** . B
- 2 1. Solar 'energy is renewable and a'bundant.
 - 2. The 'government is looking for ef'fective sources of 'energy to replace coal.
 - 3. Using coal is pol'luting the environment.
 - 4. There are three 'syllables in the word "'exercise".
 - 5. Ithink nuclear power is not only ex'pensive but also 'dangerous to our environment.
 - 6. They are re'ducing 'energy con'sumption as much as 'possible.

B Vocabulary & Grammar

- **1** 1. g **2**. c **3**. b
 - **4.** a **5.** f **6.** d
- 2 1. plentiful 2. expensive 3. harmful 4. clean
 - 5. abundant 6. limited 7. cheap 8. dangerous
- 3 1. aren't doing, are watching
 - 2. is reading, is doing
 - 3. is getting, are putting
 - 4. isn't having, is watering
 - 5. is installing, are putting
- 4 1. The teacher is giving a talk on renewable energy now.
 - 2. The workers are building a huge hydro power station this year.
 - 3. The students are not studying Unit 10 at the moment.
 - 4. Nowadays, people in rural areas are using energy from the sun.
 - **5.** The government is increasing taxes on electricity to save energy.
 - 6. We are reducing the use of nuclear energy nowadays.
- 5 1. calls, am doing 2. are putting, rains 3. are looking, goes
 - 4. play, am watching5. waters, is cooking6. have, are not going7. comes, is working
- 5 1. works2. works3. goes4. is travelling
 - 5. is meeting 6. likes 7. is enjoying 8. feels

1 1.d **2**.e **3**.a **4**.c **5**.b

2 1. c **2**. e **3**. a **4**. b **5**. d

D Reading

1 1. A **2**. A **3**. C **4**. B **5**. B

2 Suggested answer:

	Problems	Solutions
Cars	The burning of petroleum produces carbon monoxide that causes global warming. CO thins the ozone layer.	Try walking, bicycling, or using public transportation.
Energy	The use of home energy costs a lot of money.	Don't use air-conditioners too often. Replace regular light bulbs with low energy light bulbs.
Water	Showers use a lot of water.	Buy a spec <mark>ial "low-flow" s</mark> hower head. Take short <mark>er showers</mark> .

3 1. d **2.** a **3.** e **4.** c **5.** b

E Writing

2

- 1. Governments should do many things to solve the problems of energy shortage and pollution.
- 2. They should encourage people to use public transportation.
- **3.** They should increase the tax on petrol.
- 4. They should reduce the use of fossil fuels, such as coal, natural gas and oil.
- 5. They should use renewable energy sources like the sun, wind and water.
- 6. They should look for new renewable energy sources for our future and the future of the planet.

3 Suggested answer:

What should governments do to solve the problems of the energy shortage and pollution? Governments should encourage people to use public transportation. They should increase the tax on petrol. On the one hand, they should reduce the use of fossil fuels such as coal, natural gas and oil. On the other hand, they should use renewable energy sources like the sun, wind and water. Governments should look for new renewable energy sources for our future and the future of the planet.

Unit (11)

A Pronunciation

- **2** 1. 5 2.5 **3.** 4 **4.** 6 **5.** 6
 - 1. Let us turn to future means of transport.
 - 2. People will go to rural places for holidays.
 - 3. School students will opt for solowheels.
 - 4. People can sleep while travelling in a driverless car.
 - 5. We won't have to worry about causing pollution to the environment.

B Vocabulary & Grammar

drive	car, bus, bullet train
fly	spaceship, airplane
ride	motorbike, bicycle, bus, bullet train
sail	boat, solar-powered ship

- 2 1. petrol-powered cars
 - 2. high-speed train
 - 3. Solar-powered ships
 - 4. driverless car
 - 5. Eco-friendly vehicles
 - 6. self-balancing
- 3 1. developing
- 2. flying car
- 3. combination

- 4. ideas
- 5. autopilot function
- 6. public transport

- 7. bullet trains
- 8. convenient
- hyperloop
- 4 1. This solowheel belongs to me. That one is hers.
 - 2. My scooter is red. Hers is blue.
 - 3. Our train leaves at 7 p.m.
 - 4. Will your flight to Hong Kong be late? His is on time.
 - 5. The new red car is theirs.
- **5** 1. B
- 2. A
- **3.** B
- **4.** C
- **5.** C

- 6 1. won't be
- 2. won't be
- 3. is getting

- 4. are looking
- 5. will become 6. will invent

- 7. will plant
- 8. will build
- 9. will be
- 10. won't take

Sample answers:

Electric buses:

I think electric buses will become more popular in the future. They will be able to carry 30 passengers and will still provide comfortable seats for everyone. It will be cheap to travel by electric buses. There also won't be any delays.

Bullet trains:

I think bullet trains will become a popular means of transport in the future because they can carry hundreds of passengers at the same time. They are fast and green. They are also always on time.

Resorts by the sea:

I think resorts by the sea will be popular because they are luxurious, and people can enjoy fresh air.

Or

I think resorts by the sea will not be popular because these areas are noisy. These resorts are luxurious, but will be expensive to stay at.

Beaches in rural areas:

I think people will choose beaches in rural areas for their holidays in the future because these places are peaceful and people will get fresh air there.

Or

I think people will not choose beaches in rural areas for their holidays in the future because these places are far from the cities. Also not many people stay there and they are expensive.

2

a. Sample answers:

- 1. Popular future means of transport for students is hoverboard.
- 2. It will run on normal roads.
- 3. It will run on / use electricity.
- 4. Each hoverboard will carry only one student.
- 5. It will be popular because it is safe, green and not expensive.
- 6. Students will like it because it is fun to ride.

b. Suggested questions:

- 2. What road will it run on?
- 3. What energy will it run on?
- 4. How many students will it carry?
- 5. Why will it be popular?
- 6. What can be the reason(s) why students will like it?

D Reading

1 1. B **2.** A **3.** A **4.** B **5.** C **6.** A

2 a. 1. F **2**. T **3**. T **4**. F **5**. T

- b.1. It will be powered by solar energy.
 - 2. Its battery will be charged when / as it moves.
 - 3. It can fly.
 - 4. They can relax, read books or play games.
 - 5. Because it is solar-powered.

3 a. 1. reduce2. greener3. passengers4. glide5. replace

c. 1. C **2.** B **3.** B **4.** A **5.** C

E Writing

1

- 1. In the future, cities will be more crowded and (the) traffic will get worse.
- 2. Traffic jams will happen every day and the air will get more polluted.
- 3. There will be many new means of transport to solve traffic problems and help the environment.
- 4. New means of public transport will be faster and more convenient.
- 5. People will think of spending holidays in new and faraway places.

2

- 1. You **should** travel by public transport because this will help protect the environment.
- 2. Electric buses are eco-friendly, **so** they will become popular in big cities soon.
- 3. If resorts by the sea are still expensive, not many people will go there for their holidays next year.
- 4. Our city **might** have a skyTran system in the near future.
- 5. In a decade, people will have new green modes of travel, **and** they will spend their holidays in new places.

Unit (12)

A Pronunciation

- 1 1.
- 2.
- 3.
- 4.
- 5.

B Vocabulary & Grammar

- 1. practise
- 2. visited
- 3. attracts

- 4. enjoy
- 5. buys
- 6. toured

- **2** 1. land
- visitor
- 3. wonder

- 4. landscape
- 5. person
- 6. city

- 3 1. amazing
- 2. entertainment
- 3. attractions

- 4. native
- 5. castles
- 4 1. kilt
- 2. mother tongue
- 3. island

- 4. attraction
- 5. coastline
- **5** 1. the
- **2.** The **3.** a
- **4.** an
- 5. the
- **6.** a

- **5** 1. A (An \rightarrow The / no article)
- 2. B (the \rightarrow a)
- 3. A (A \rightarrow no article)

- **4.** C (a \rightarrow the)
- **5.** B (an \rightarrow a)
- **6.** A (the \rightarrow a)

C Speaking

2 Suggested answers:

- 1. The USA
- 2. Australia

3. 5 million (2020)

- **4.** 50
- 5. Atlantic and Pacific
- 6. Between the USA and Canada

- 7. Edinburgh
- 8. The red double-decker
- 9. Great Britain

- 10. New York
- 3 Lan: Hi Linda, how was your visit to the Hobbit Village?
 - Linda: It was fantastic! I had a very good time there.
 - Lan: Tell me what it was like.
 - Linda: I saw the real setting where they made the hobbit movies: old-style houses, the farms, the inn ...
 - Lan: Could you actually enter the houses?
 - Linda: No, we couldn't.
 - Lan: Did you do anything on the farm?
 - Linda: I took pictures of the green pastures. They were beautiful, especially at sunset. I also fed some baby lambs.
 - Lan: I'd love to feed them too. I'll visit the Hobbit Village one day.

D Reading

1 a

- 1. hot-air balloons 2. video maker 3. income
- b
- 1. In Albuquerque, a city in New Mexico, the USA.
- **2.** 9 / Nine days.
- 3. Paint their balloons.
- 4. Balloon makers, photographers, video makers, reporters, and visitors.
- 5. New Mexican culture and history.
- 6. Income.
- 2 1. home 2. Earth 3. fast 4. children
 - 5. the 6. They 7. welcome 8. show
- 3 1. benefits
 - 2. 3. (any two) sing English songs, read English books, make friends from English-speaking countries (in any order)
 - 4. official
 - 5. 6. (any two) India, Singapore, Nepal, the Philippines, Pakistan (in any order)

E Writing

1

- 1. The Grand Canyon is a stunning natural wonder in the USA.
- 2. In Canada, both English and French are the mother tongues of about 80% of the population.
- 3. Australia is home to kangaroos and koalas.
- 4. The cities of Bath and Stratford Upon Avon are two famous tourist attractions in England.
- 5. New Zealand is a magical place with amazing natural beauty and friendly people.

2 Sample answer:

Canada is a big country in North America. The country has a population of over 35 million. Its capital city is Ottawa. Canada has many things to offer visitors: beautiful landscape, a rich culture and many places of interests. You can visit Heritage Park, Historical Landmark Tour of Victorian Grand City, Museum of Illusions, Canadian Museum of History ...

The weather in Canada is 25°C to 30°C in summer and it is very harsh in winter. The temperature sometimes drops to -40°C.

TEST YOURSELF 4

- $1 (5 \times 0.2 = 1.0 \text{ pt})$
 - 1. D
- **2.** B
- **3.** D
- **4.** A
- **5** C

- 2 (5 x 0.2 = 1.0 pt)
 - 1. will have
- 2. attracts
- **3.** is
- 4. will travel
- 5. are using

- $3 (10 \times 0.2 = 2.0 \text{ pts})$
 - **1.** A **6.** C
- A
 B
- **3.** C **8.** B
- **4.** A **9.** C
- **5.** C **10.** B

- $4 (5 \times 0.2 = 1.0 \text{ pt})$
 - 1. T
- **2.** F
- **3.** T
- **4.** T
- **5.** F

- $5 (5 \times 0.2 = 1.0 \text{ pt})$
 - **2.** f
- **3.** e
- **4.** d
- **5.** a
- **6.** b

- $6 (5 \times 0.2 = 1.0 \text{ pt})$
 - 1. an ice cream
- 2. can move very fast
- 3. a plane

- 4. a runway to take off
- 5. avoid traffic jams
- $7 (5 \times 0.2 = 1.0 \text{ pt})$
 - 1. I'm writing to a friend of mine.
 - 2. We met a relative of yours.
 - 3. Henry borrowed a bike of mine.
 - 4. We had dinner with a neighbour of ours.
 - 5. I went on holiday with two friends of theirs.
- **8** (2.0 pts)

Sample answer:

I want to write about a flying car. It is a means of transport we will use in the future. It looks like a normal car with no wings. It can fly because it has a special engine that runs on solar energy. It does not need a runway to take off, either. It can run on roads and of course it can fly on air, too. If you have one, you will not have to worry about traffic jams. That is why it will be popular.